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Village Diary for February  
If you want your event published here please contact the Editors. 

 

Thurs 2 nd Feb Over 60õs Meeting Joan Munden ôSOE  

  Nadineõs Storyõ (p14) 

 

Sun 5 th  Feb  Schools Aquathon 6 - 10pm, Royston Leisure  

     Centre. (p13 ) 

 

Tues 6 th  Feb  New Social Group  meeting (p11 ) 

 

Sat 11 th  Feb  Home Start òAbout Loveó concert (p8) 

 

Thurs 16 th   Morden  Players ð Charleyõs Aunt (p11) 

Fri 17 th   Morden  Players ð Charleyõs Aunt (p11) 

Sat 18 th   Morden  Players ð Charleyõs Aunt (p11) 

   

Sat 25 th  Feb  Bowls Club ð Race Night i ncludes   

  Fish & Chip Supper (p11 ) 

 

Sun 26 th  Feb  Firefightersõ breakfast (p12) 

 

Forthcoming Events:  

 

Wed 8 th  March   International Womenõs Day 

 

Sat 11 th  March  St. Maryõs Restoration Fund ð Wine tasting  (p8) 

 

Sat 25 th  March   Bowls Club ð Quiz Night inclu des 

   Fish & Chip Supper  
 

Sunday 4 th  June Cruise on the River Trent  

 

 

 

 
  

Editorial 
 
Welcome to the February edition of the 
tŀǊƛǎƘ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳ 
but it always feels good to see the back of 
January and although there still may be cold 
weather ahead the lighter evenings and 
longer days are already hinting that spring is 
on its way. 
 
It is a packed newsletter this month with 
details of plenty of activities to get you out 
and about in the villages. A couple of events 
not to be missed are the annual Firefighters 
breakfast which is always a great success. Be 
sure to get your tickets early so not to miss 
out on this popular event. And The Morden 
tƭŀȅŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǘŀƎƛƴƎ ά/ƘŀǊƭŜȅΩǎ !ǳƴǘέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ 
running over three nights during half term. 
This hilarious farce promises a great night 
out for all. Tickets are available now from 
the P.O. for both these events. 
 
There is news of a new social group and your 
chance to find out all about it and have your 
say (page 11). In addition, there is 
information about a new litter picking 
scheme (page 9) and an update from the 
Mordens Community First Responders who 
provide a wonderful service for our villages 
(page 7). Both are looking for volunteers if 
you are looking for ways to help in the 
community. 

Gina  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Editors: 
 

Desma Goddard: 38 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852287 

Gina Ferrari: 49 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852971 

Email: newsletter@steeplemorden.org 
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Steeple Morden Parish Council  

List of Councillors a s at  

November 2016  
 
CLLR J BROCKLEHURST (Chairman)  

Pennard House, Station Road, Odsey 

01462 742856 
 

CLLR S WHEATLEY (Vice Chairman)  

95 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853826 

 

CLLR J CLAYTON  

Cheyney Bury, Steeple Morden 

01763 852203 
 

CLLR S MARTIN (co - opte d) 

49 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 852971 
 

CLLR A DREW  

76 Station Road, Steeple Morden 

01763 853390 
 

CLLR C WHITTINGTON  

79 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 852540 
 

CLLR G BELSON 

Ringdale, 2 North Brook Road,  

Steeple Morden 

01763 852475 
 

CLLR S NORTON (co- opted)  

40 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853130 
 

CLLR C UPCHURCH (co- opted)  

Greenway Farm, Litlington Road, SM 

01763 852193 

 
 

DISTRICT CLLR MRS C.MURFITT  

01763 852526 

 
 

COUNTY CLLR MR A. DENT  

01763 245669 

 

A505 Junction ð Request for 

information  
 

The Odsey Junction Action Group members are 
trying to bring the Hertfordshire County 

Council statistics up to date. If you have 
witnessed an accident at the junction or come 

across one when personally using the junction, 
please could you send details to me e .g. Date, 
time, how many vehicles involved, if the police 

and the ambulance service were involved, the 
number of people injured, whether vehicles 

were written off.   Any information you can 
give would be very helpful. At present, HCC 
does not consider our j unction to be 

dangerous enough for it to have more than the 
minimal amount of money spent on it. We 

have secured an agreement that lines will be 
reinstated and greenery cut back but a 
roundabout or even a reduction in the speed 

limit are considered too exp ensive. We know 
the junction is dangerous but we have to 

prove it. Please can you help? Any information 
you can give will be gratefully received.  

 
Many thanks,  
Cicely Murfitt  

01763 852526  
cllr.murfitt@scambs.g ov.uk  

10 Silver Street, Guilden Morden,  
Royston, Herts., SG8 OJT  
 

 

 

STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL  
Registered Charity Number 300421 

STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL  

GETS INDUCTION LOOP SYSTEM  
 

Steeple Morden Village Hall 

Committee is pleased to 

Announce that they have recently 

 Installed an Induction Loop System. 

 

At the request of the community 

and  hall users, the system has been added to the hall 

facilities to enhance the experience of the hard of 

hearing who use hearing aids. 

 

      With funding received from The 

                         Big Lottery, the system was virtually 

zero cost to the halls finances. 

 

If you are a regular user of the hall or hire the hall as a 

“one off” and wish to use the system, please contact 

the Bookings Clerk for more information 

 

 

 

mailto:cllr.murfitt@scambs.gov.uk
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Full PC meets on the second Monday in the in the Cricket Pavilion (the 
Village Hall in winter) at 7.30pm. 

The meeting is listed every month in the Village Post Office window, on the Notice Board at the Recreation Ground, 
and in Odsey near the station. 

A copy of the full minutes from the Council Meetings may be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk, Sally 
Walmesley, Redwood Lodge, South Street, Litlington, Royston SG8 0QR. Telephone 01763 852137 or e-mail 
sally.walmesley@btinternet.com.  Minutes can also be viewed on the Steeple Morden Village Website 
www.steeplemorden.org and the Village Post Office. Discussion on agenda items at the January meeting included 
the following: 

¶ Parking ς ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ƻƴ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ 

contacted about irresponsible parking in the village. The clerk is to contact the Community Police Officer for 

advice. 

 

¶ District Cllr Cicely Murfitt ς reported there had been problems with some waste collections over the 

Christmas period; 99% of our green waste is now recycled rather than going to landfill; South Cambs magazine 

is to have an events sŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎƛǎŜŘΤ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ 

8th March. 

 

¶ Budget ς the budget for 2017/18 was discussed and accepted. 

 

¶ Recreation Ground ς The village hall committee have paid to have blocked drains cleared; a lock still needs to 

be fitted on the disabled toilet; the willow tree by the brook has been looked at and the advice is that it needs 

to be taken down as it is in poor condition with a fungus infection; a quote has been requested for the planting 

of bulbs at the entrances to the village; car park lighting is on-going; the proposal to take down conifers and 

create access to the meadow from the car park for bonfire night was unrealistic. The alternative is to put down 

temporary matting to prevent churning up of the field. The cost of this should not be met by the PC; it was 

ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǘǘƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƛŦŜǊǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀȅƎǊƻǳƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ 

 

¶ Footpaths ς Footpath 7: The county council will cover the costs to get the route changed on the map to the 

path that is actually signposted but the formal notification of the change in the press will have to get 

alternative funding. The Ramblers Association and the landowner are prepared to meet some of the cost and 

the PC is looking at fundraising options to meet the shortfall. 

 

¶ Grass cutting of verges ς The PC are waiting for updated maps of the verges to establish what they are 

responsible for getting cut. 

 

¶ Website ς Quotes are being sought for a new website host.  

 

¶ Litter ς A list of volunteer litter pickers is to be established to work in different zones within the village. A new 

litter bin is to be sited in Hay Street. 

Planning Applications considered by the Parish Council 

Planning Ref S/3581/16/FL - 1, Westbrook Close ς Erection of dwelling and creation of new vehicular access (revised 
scheme pursuant to extant planning permission s/2423/14/FL to provide for adjoining single garage) T Pryor - 
Recommended 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:sally.walmesley@btinternet.com
http://www.steeplemorden.org/
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Saint Peter and Saint Paul  

Church, Steeple Morden  

Diary for February  

The Church is one of six in the  
Shingay Group and details of all  
services are published monthly in 
Prospect. Our website is: 
www.shingaychurches.co.uk 
 
Friday 3rd       9-11.15am  Café Church 
 
Sunday 5th     8.30am Parish Communion 
 
Friday 10th     9-11.15am  Café Church 
   with Traidcraft stall 
 
Sunday 12th   10.45am  Parish 
                      Communion 
 
Friday 17th     9-11.15am  Café Church 
     
Sunday 19th    9.45am Family Service 
     
Friday 24th     9-11.15am  Café Church 
 
Sunday 26th   10am Group Communion 
                     at Litlington Church with 
                      Traidcraft stall 
 

Wed. 1st Mar    Ash Wednesday 
                   7pm Holy Communion 
                     at Abington Pigotts 

 

 

 

 

 

Guilden Morden Congregational Church 
Diary for February 

www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com 
 

Wed 1st Feb  9.00-11.30am  Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 

Sunday 5th Feb 10.30am  Café style service. 
Come and join us for croissants 
and coffee in our relaxed style 
of worship. All welcome  

 

Monday 6th Feb 10.30-12.00am  aŜƴΩǎ DǳƛƭŘ in 
the school room 

 

Wed 8th Feb 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 

Sunday 12th Feb No service 
 

Wed 15th Feb  9.00-11.30am  Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning 

 

Sunday 19th Feb 10.00am United service at St 
aŀǊȅΩǎΦ  

 

Wed 22nd Feb 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 

Sunday 26th Feb 10.30am  Communion service 
led by Adrian Burr 

 

Wed 29th Feb 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning 

 
The collection at the Christmas Eve service raised £234 
which has now been sent to the Disaster Emergency 
Committee Appeal for children in Yemen.  Thank you to 
everyone who donated so generously.        
 
 

 

 

Café Church  

In Steeple Morden  

 

is each Friday during term time,  

9.00 ð 11.15 am  

 

We serve coffee, tea, hot chocolate,  

Bacon baps, cakes, fruit, & biscuits.  

 

Everyone 0 - 100 years are welcome  

Childrenõs activities. 

 
Do come and join us for a chat too!  

 

 

 

 

 

Fairtrade 

You can help fight poverty amongst small growers 

and producers by supporting Fairtrade.   

There will be a Traidcraft stall at Café Church in 

Steeple Morden Church, on Friday, 10
th

 February 

from 9 to 11.15 am.  

Please note that in future the Traidcraft Stall will be 

on the second Friday in the month at Café Church, 

not on Saturday. 

If you require anything at other times you are 

welcome to ring Anne on 01763 853490. 

 

 

http://www.shingaychurches.co.uk/
http://www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com/
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Organisation  Contact Name  Phone 

Number  

E- mail 

SM Newsletter Editor Desma Goddard 01763 852287 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

SM Newsletter Editor Gina Ferrari 01763 852971 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

    

Primary School Richard Lloyd 01763 852474 office@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Village College The Principal  01763 242344  

SS Peter & Paul Church  Canon Shamus 

Williams (day off 

normally Monday) 

Rose Dickinson 

01763 853067 

 

 

01763 852138 

shamuswilliams@waitrose.com 

 

 

rose@samaroph.net 

GM Cong. Church  Arthur Chappell 01763 852309 arfachap10@btinternet.com 

SM Village Hall Bookings  Diane Knight 01763 853073 Viguersk@aol.com  

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Keith Austin 01763 852023 keith.austin@tesco.net 

Brownies Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Guides Ann Clarke 07756 291899 elainewhittington@talktalk.net  

Allotment Society Dave Blanchard 01763 853266 vivdaveblanchard@yahoo.co.uk 

Smarties Pre-School and 

Out of School Club 

Kate Reynolds 07952 100208 

or 01763 

852888 

Pre-School: 

preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Out of School Club: 

outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Cricket Club Fraser Daws 01763 853008 fraser.daws@btinternet.com 

Football Club Mark Thorp 07738 304329  

Morden Magpies Youth 

FC 

Laurence Harrison 07799 625529  

Bowls Club (Sec) David Holt 01763 852636 holt543@btinternet.com 

Tennis Club Fiona Coverdale 01763 853325 steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Waggon & Horses Michael & Tina  01763 853311 waggonandhorses73@gmail.com 

Morden Players Jenny Elder 01763 852557 jennyelder@sky.com 

Over 60s Club Ann Thorp 01763 852848 annthorp35@yahoo.com 

Luncheon Club Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Royal British Legion Ray Leach 01763 852734 Leach.36@hotmail.com 

Mobile Wardens Scheme   Angela Drew 01763 852635  

WI Di Coleman 01763 852124 dicole.8pott@btinternet 

Neighbourhood Watch Roy Newbury 01763 852241 Cambs Police: www.cambs.police.uk 

Social Car Scheme Hazel Smith 01763 852602 hcsmith@clara.co.uk 

If the contact details need to be amended please let the Editor know, so that the list can be as accurate 

as possible at all times. A list of local useful numbers can be found on the village website 

(www.steeplemorden.org ) and more general useful numbers can be found on the inside back page of The 

Listing.  
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Contact Names, Numbers and E - Mail Addresses for  

Organisations and Groups in  the Village  

mailto:steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Leach.36@hotmail.com
http://www.steeplemorden.org/


 

6 

 

 

                                        
 

SPEEDWATCH     

WHAT DOES SPEEDWATCH MEAN TO YOU 
Steeple Morden Speedwatch is manned by volunteers drawn from the local community, as a direct result of 
increasing concerns expressed by village residents, with regard to excessive speed levels within the village. An 
incident involving a near miss to a child crossing the road on the way to school; meant further action was needed. 
Speedwatch is supported by the Parish Council and Cambridgeshire Constabulary, who also train and monitor the 
teams. The equipment used is either supplied or authorised by the Police. 
The object of the Speedwatch is to make drivers aware of their speed, the concern of the local community and 
thereby reduce overall traffic speed levels. 
When the equipment is deployed, the team members (normally 3) wear a yellow high visibility tabard, to indicate 
the site is Police approved & also for safety purposes. 
If you record a speed in excess of the legal limit, the team records, the speed, your vehicle registration, make 
model and colour, with the time of the offence. All results are reported to the Police administration team, which 
process the results as follows. 

1) Vehicle registration is checked against DVLA records for legal ownership, Insurance, MOT & road fund 

licence. (Note: Vehicles which do not conform can be seized as required by the law) 

2) Owner driver is checked for current valid driving licence and criminal activity. 

3) A letter from the Police Inspector responsible for Speedwatch is sent to the registered owner. The tone of 

these letters increases in line with frequency or excessive speed. 

4) Repeat offenders are monitored and will receive a visit by the Police as decided by the Inspector. (After 

such a visit, further action could be taken by the Police, resulting in legal proceedings) 

The teams will deploy, at times and places, where excess speed is deemed to constitute a risk to the public. Some 
drivers will have noticed we have deployed at more than one location simultaneously, so if you see a team at one 
location, there is no guarantee there will not be another elsewhere. Unlike Police cameras, we will also deploy at 
weekends. 
In general, feedback is positive and indicates that residents are pleased with the general reduction in speed levels 
achieved over the course of the year.  
Inevitably there are some who have had occasion to complain (3) and those who think it safe to abuse or threaten 
the teams. These incidents are reported to the authorities as appropriate for further action. 
In conclusion, both the local community and the Police are determined to maintain a safe level of speed within the 
village and hope you will help us work toward this.  
If you approve of Speedwatch and would like to become involved, we are keen to welcome new volunteers, willing 
to occasionally give up and hour of their time, to help maintain safe levels of speed in our community. 
 
Chris Whittington 
Speedwatch co-ordinator for Steeple Morden 

 

Carol Singing ς Thank you 
 
Contrary to a broadcast on Classic FM, carol singing around Steeple Morden immediately prior to Christmas 
remains in 'good health'.  Organised by The Friends, a hardy group of musicians and singers were generously 
supported by villagers who donated £167 towards the roof appeal, which after Gift Aid adds up to an excellent 
£208.  Thanks to all who gave generously, and many thanks again to both singers and musicians 
 
David McKee 
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The Mordens Community First Response Group 
Update 

 
The purpose of this article is to give you and our community an update of our activities and to 
tell you a bit about our group, if you havenôt already heard of us 
.   
The Mordens CFR Group are a small group of local volunteers who are trained by the 
ambulance service to attend emergency calls. When a 999 call is made asking for an 
ambulance, the call is prioritised and as long as it meets certain criteria, we are contacted by 
the East of England Ambulance Service and asked if we can attend. We cover villages within an 
approximate 5 mile radius of Steeple Morden and Guilden Morden. 
 
Our groupôs aims are; to reach the patient in the first vital minutes before the ambulance crew or 
a paramedic arrive on scene and to assess and stabilise the patient and give reassurance. 
 
When we ñwent-liveò in mid-July 2016, we were not sure what level of need there would be for 
the group. What we can say, is that by the time you read this article, we most likely will have 
attended our 100th call and in 95% of cases, have been first on scene. The calls we have 
attended include: 

¶ breathing difficulties / chest pains 
¶ heart attacks and strokes 
¶ cardiac arrest 
¶ diabetic emergency 
¶ seizures 
¶ asthma related emergencies 

Apart from giving first aid, feedback from many patients is that we are a friendly local face which 
helps to give reassurance in a stressful time. Added to this, we have also helped to contact a 
friend or relative to alert them to the situation, and to wait until their arrival. We have helped to 
arrange alternative child ñlogisticsò and even pet-sitting duties ï a true community spirit! 
Everything we do is confidential. 
 
The group had thorough training by the East of England Ambulance Service, and training 
continues on a regular basis.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the local businesses, groups, Parish Councils 
and individuals who have made generous donations. These kind donations have allowed us to 
purchase not just 1, but 2 full kits, thus giving us greater flexibility and shorter response times. 
Each kit is £2000.  
 

We are actively looking for new members. 
If you are interested in finding out more, please do not hesitate to contact myself, Nick Badger 
on (01763) 852191, 07860 537114 or mail nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk or indeed the groupôs 
co-ordinator Wayne Cox on (01763) 853206, 07795 823376 or by mail to our address: 
waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Many thanks for taking the time to read this article and we hope you found it of interest to 
yourself and our community. 
 
Nick Badger 
The Mordens CFR Group 
 

mailto:nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk
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Come and hear your local choirs sing about love in 
all its guises! 

Local choirs, including Foxton Singers, Guysing, Ad 
Hoc and Reed Church Choir will be singing some 
old favourites and beautiful, lesser-known songs, 
ŀƭƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ΨƭƻǾŜΩΣ ƛƴ wƻȅǎǘƻƴ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
Church on Saturday 11th February, in aid of 

Home-Start Royston & South Cambridgeshire. 
Doors open at 7.00pm for 7.30pm and tickets are 

13+ and adult: £10, under 13: £5.00 and are 
available online from 

ticketsource www.ticketsource.co.uk/hsrsc or by 
emailing admin@hsrsc.org.uk or call us on tel: 

01763 262262. 
There will be a raffle and a licensed bar ς and an 

opportunities for you to sing along, too! 

 FITNESS CLASSES 
Steeple Morden recreational 
ground 
 
Wednesday  0930 ï 1030 
Friday  0930 ï 1030 
Friendly and motivational group exercise, 
come rain or shine.!!  
No booking required 
Session run for mixed abilities 
Pay as you go - £4 per class   
Please get in touch if you have any questions 
or want more details on the classes 
I am a qualified Personal Trainer and happy to 
do 1:1 or small group sessions, if you are 
interested please call me to discuss! 
 

Contact:  
Email: emilyfit4@gmail.com 
Mobile: 07780755858 
 

 

 

 

 

 
ñAbout Loveò 

Concert 

http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/hsrsc
mailto:admin@hsrsc.org.uk
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Steeple Morden Parish Litter Picking Initiative 
 

Steeple Morden Parish Council, under the Community Highway Volunteering Scheme, is running a series of litter 
picking events within the Parish. 

 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƛƴǘΚ 
 The objective of these sessions is to improve the environment of Steeple Morden Parish for all who live and visit 
the area. 
 
Where and when?  
Volunteers are asked to meet on the second Saturday of the month at 2pm to collect litter from a small area of 
the Parish each month.  South Cambridgeshire District Council will be providing "litter grabbing" equipment and 
bags and will take all the litter away after each session.  Each session will last about an hour and we hope to 
organise refreshments for all volunteers afterwards.     
For the purpose of this exercise the 30 and 40mph areas of the Parish has been split into zones and a date has 
been allocated for each zone as set out on the next page .  If you cannot volunteer on the date in your locality 
please consider volunteering for another area (or areas if you are keen) as all efforts will benefit the community 
as a whole. 
 
What do I need to bring?  
Please wear old clothes (preferably long sleeved and legged), sturdy footwear (such as wellies or walking boots) 
and if you can bring gloves (gardening gloves are ideal) and a hi-visibility jacket/vest that would be great. We will 
have some spare hi-visibility vests and litter pickers. 
 
 
How do I volunteer and get involved?  
To comply with the terms of the insurance provided under the Community Highway Volunteering Scheme all 
volunteers need to be listed on a return so please can you let the Parish Council know if and when you are 
available to help.  A designated email address has been set up to facilitate these events so please email 
SMLitterpick@yahoo.com with your full name and which of the events you can attend.  Any queries regarding 
this initiative should also be sent to this email address.  
 
Parish Council Contact:  Ginny Belson 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

VOLUN TEER TREASURER URGENTLY REQUIRED  

 
The HERON voluntary transport scheme has been running for 30 years in local villages and it now 

needs a Treasurer to take over from Richard Place. He has been doing the job for the past 6 years 

and says that the work takes no more than 2 - 3 hours at the end of each quarter. 

 

The tasks include the collation of the quarterly returns of the volunteer drivers’ mileage expenses   made 

by the five Village Coordinators (based in Bassingbourn, Litlington, Guilden Morden, Steeple Morden 

and Orwell); entering the details onto spreadsheets; issuing cheques to the coordinators for these claims; 

reclaiming the amount from Cambridgeshire CC and preparing the Heron Group’s simple Annual 

Accounts. There are two committee meetings per year. 

 

Richard Place will gladly talk further with you on 01763 248528 

 

Heron Self Help Scheme 
A volunteer scheme for 

Cambridgeshire residents only 
offering emergency transport to the 

doctor, hospital, etc. 

 
 

mailto:SMLitterpick@yahoo.com
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Steeple Morden Parish Litter Picking Timetable 
 

 

Zone Area Date 

Zone 1: Odsey ς meet by the war memorial 
 

Saturday 11th March 
 

Zone 2: Cheney Street from Litlington Road to 
Brook End to include The Green ς meet 
at the junction of Cheney Street and The 
Green 
 

Saturday 8th April 
 

Zone 3: Cheney Street from Brook End to Hay 
Street Junction to include Russell Close 
and Jubilee Way etc ς meet at 
tǊƻǘƘŜǊƻΩǎ DŀǊŀƎŜκth 
 

Saturday 13th May 
 

Zone 4: Station Road from allotments to Ashwell 
Road to include Ashwell Road and 
Windmill Close etc ς meet at Waggon 
and Horses car park. 
 

Saturday 10th June 
 

Zone 5: Station Road and Hay Street to Craft 
Way to include Craft Way ς meet at the 
recreation ground opposite Craft Way 
 

Saturday 8th July 
 

Zone 6: Hay Street from Craft Way to Trap Road 
/North Brook End ς meet at the 
recreation ground opposite Craft Way 
 

Saturday 9th September 
 

Zone 7: Trap Road/ Bogs Gap and Brook End  ς 
meet at the crossroads of Bogs 
Gap/North Brook End and Trap Road 
 

Saturday 7th October 
 

Zone 8: Recreation ground / Village Hall area/ 
Conservation area and car parks ς meet 
in the Village Hall Car Park 
 

Saturday 11th November 
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Tickets available from  

Steeple Morden Post Office  

Sean Comerford 01763 852808  

Tickets £6  

Family Ticket (2 adults + 2 U16) £20  

BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT!!  

       

P I L A T E S  
for 

Beginners 

 

fundamental 

mat class 

 
 

The Pilates method of body conditioning is a unique 

system of stretching and strengthening exercises. 

Classes held at Steeple Morden Village Hall on 

Fridays 9.30-10.30 am 

  

For further information or to book a space contact  

Larisa on 07791078782  

larisa.pilates@yahoo.co.uk or 

https://www.facebook.com/LarisaPilates 

 

Comberton Ramblers - formed in June 1974.  
 
If you like walking and enjoy the countryside we are 
the walking group for you. 
 

Comberton Ramblers walk an average of 5-6.  miles 
every fortnight on a Sunday.  Our Spring 2017 walk 
programme starts on the 8th January 2017. 
  

{ƻ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ǘǊȅΣ ȅƻǳΩƭl have the benefit of 
an exhilarating walk plus the companionship of a 
group of like-minded people .  
 

For more information please contact the Secretary 
Stella.    Tel.   01954 210049  
Email.    stella.ramblers@hotmail.com 
www.combertonramblers.org.uk 
 

 

mailto:larisa.pilates@yahoo.co.uk
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Have you called NHS 111 in the last month?  

Please tell us about any experiences you have had of calling 111, since 19th October. This is when the 111 

service that covers most local people was taken over by Herts Urgent Care  as part of a new integrated urgent 

care contract.  The new service works more closely with the out of hours doctors team. For example, call 

handlers can now directly book an appointment for you with the out of hours team.  

It also links to a new mental health crisis service called First Response. If you or someone you know is having a 

mental health crisis, call 111 and press option 2 to be put through to the crisis team.  

Next month, we are joining a formal eva luation of this new contract. We will take your experiences to this 

meeting, where they will be listened to by the people who are making important decisions about these 

services. We won't identify you when we do this.  

 

What is learnt at this event  could also influence national urgent care services,  as it is part of  something 

called the  Vanguard programme. 

Contact us 

Call us on  01480 420628  

Email us at:  enquiries@healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk  

Write to us at:  

Freepost RTHA-RTYE-SATT 

Healthwatch Cambridgeshire 

6 Oak Drive 

HUNTINGDON 

PE29 7HN 

 
 

.  

 

Keeping Fit part of your New Yearôs Resolution?  You can do it!    
Take part in our: 
SCHOOLSô AQUATHON 
Sunday 5 February 2017, 6-10pm 
Royston Leisure Centre, Woodcock Road, Royston, SG8 7XT 
Raise money for both your local school, playgroup or nursery and  
Home-Start Royston & South Cambridgeshire who support local 
families in crisis 

 
Gather a team of between 1-6 people to swim in relay for 55 minutes. Teams can be of any age or a 
combination of ages.  Every member of the team seeks as many sponsors as possible and the money 
raised is split 50:50 between the teamôs school, playgroup or nursery and Home-Start Royston 
& South Cambridgeshire ï ITôS A WIN WIN FOR LOCAL FAMILIES. 
Contact us on email admin@hsrsc.org.uk or tel 01763 262262 to register your team(s)  

and weôll send you our Schoolsô Aquathon Sponsorship Pack so that you can start fundraising. 
 

Home-Start Royston & South Cambridgeshire provides a unique home visiting service delivering 

crucial support for local families with young children who are at personal crisis point and struggling 

with issues such as post-natal depression, illness, isolation, bereavement, disability and domestic 

abuse. Over 90% of identified needs are met or partially met as a result of our support. 
 

Home-Start Royston & South Cambridgeshire, Unit 6, Station Road, Meldreth, Royston, Herts, SG8 
6JP.  www.hsrsc.org.uk  Registered Charity No: 1105385 

Event sponsored by SLL, Royston Leisure Centre, North Hertfordshire District Council 
 

 

 

http://healthwatchcambridgeshire.us7.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=593a1cef4fde2c28efe7d9685&id=437e3eb4a2&e=cd44bd2baf
http://healthwatchcambridgeshire.us7.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=593a1cef4fde2c28efe7d9685&id=437e3eb4a2&e=cd44bd2baf
http://healthwatchcambridgeshire.us7.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=593a1cef4fde2c28efe7d9685&id=67713a3a34&e=cd44bd2baf
mailto:enquiries@healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk
http://www.hsrsc.org.uk/
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Meetings & Venue for  

Over ‘60’s  2017 

 
 

2
nd

 February – Joan Munden 

    SOE Nadine’s Story 

 

2
nd

 March –     Malcolm Jones 

    Role of the Funeral Director 

 

6
th

 April -         Mrs Margaret Rogers 

    Bats in the Belfrey 

 

4
th

 May -          Birthday Lunch  

    Venue TBA 

 

 

 

Meetings held 1
st
 Thursday of every month 

At Steeple Morden Village Hall 

All visitors welcome  

 

 
 

        

      

  

 

 

       

 

 
W.I.                                   
PROGRAMME 
FOR  
2017 
 
 
 

FEBRUARY 18TH ANNUAL MEETING 
Member to talk about her visit to Japan 
Bring and buy stall 
 

We meet on the third Thursday of the 
month in Guilden Morden Village Hall. 
If you are not a member but would like 
to come along please ring Di Coleman 

on 852124 
 

 

 eleaseDD 

   Cambridgeshire Police 

 

   Do something special 

   this year 
 

Cambridgeshire police is urging residents who want to 

give something back to their community to consider 

becoming a Special. 

With Christmas and then New Year approaching, what 

better time for people to consider doing something 

new, exciting and rewarding. 

Not only does joining the Special Constabulary allow 

you to do something really positive and worthwhile, it 

also gives you unique and valuable skills and 

experience.  

Specials are volunteer police officers who wear the 

same uniform, carry the same equipment and have 

the same powers as police officers, including the 

power of arrest.   

They volunteer a minimum of just four hours a week 

and the constabulary can fit around their lifestyle.  

Being a career Special is a vocation in its own right and 

there is a whole range of roles, including specialist 

areas such as road policing, the major crime unit and 

the rural crime action team (RCAT). 

You could be tackling anti-social behaviour, involved in 

crowd control at major events, going on foot or 

vehicle patrol, assisting at the scene of collisions, 

fights or fires or enforcing road safety initiatives.  

You will get professional training, skills and experience  

that can be used in everyday life and career 

progression. Training takes 10 weeks and consists of 

distance learning via online training packages that can 

be completed in your own time.    

People often ask if being a Special could upset their 

employer. Our experience is that employers are 

usually extremely happy for staff to become Specials 

and many actually support them by giving paid time 

ƻŦŦ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƻƴ ŘǳǘȅΦ  

Some organisations actively encourage their staff to 

become Specials and work in partnership with the 

Special Constabulary.  

For more information and an application form visit the 

Cambridgeshire Constabulary website  

 

Visit www.cambs .pnn.polcie.uk 

 

 



 

15 

 

 

 

 

 
Sm art ies Pre-Schoo l & Out  o f Schoo l C lub  

 

 Smarties News ς September 2014 

After 10 yearΩs involvement with the village Pre-School, Out of School & Holiday Clubs, I have decided to 
step down from my current position before the start of the new school year in September. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed helping to transform Smarties from being in a position of financial crisis with low 
attendee numbers (back in the days when we were based at the Village Hall) to the popular, financially 
viable and flexible community offering it is today.  
 
Smarties now has an enviable reputation in this area, it employs 15 local people and currently supports the 
needs of well over 100 local families. Given the current size of this organisation, it now presents us with 
daily administrative demands in terms of HR, payroll, marketing, recruitment, liaising wit h parents, staff, 
Committee, the school, County Education Department and Ofsted. This is clearly too wide a remit for one 
person to juggle. Following my departure, therefore, the Management Committee has wisely decided to 
divide the various areas of responsibility into 3 roles: General Manager, Head of Pre-School & Head of Out 
of School/Holiday Club. 
 
Head of Pre-School 
Emma Ward as a qualified & experienced teacher has the right skills to run the Pre-School on a day to day 
basis with Tracey Tustian deputising. The rest of the Pre-School team ς Julie, Nikki, Zoe, Lisa, Rachel, Aleah 
and Claire, are all EYFS Level3 trained and will support in the care of the younger children. The contact for 
the preschool remains as: preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Joint Heads of Out of School 
Zoe Dickman and Georgina Dowley have equal training and experience in Play Work, and both bring 
positive ideas and practical skills to the Out of School and Holiday Club operations. Their team will be made 
up of Tracey, Julie, Kathy, Aleah and Lynda. 
The contact for the out of school remains as outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
  
Administration 
All matters concerning billing, finances and funding have been managed brilliantly well in recent years by 
Nanette Hannon, and she is happy to maintain this position in the new organisation.  
The contact for anything pertaining to finances, bills and funding therefore remains as 
smartiesadmin@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
General Management 
The greatest part of my current role - and that which prevented me from doing what I love ς i.e. looking 
after children - might be viewed as the management functions of a small business (which Smarties now is, 
albeit we are sti ll a charity by name). It is therefore right that we take on someone new to do this role.  
Kate Reynolds, our former Chair, will therefore be taking up this position with immediate effect .  
The general point of contact for any queries to do with Smarties will be Kate, and she can be contacted at 
preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk. The telephone number for Smarties is sti ll 01763 852888. 
 
Finally, just a personal word to say that it has been a privilege to play a part in helping Smarties to achieve 
what it has to date. I have loved caring for your children, and gett ing to know and to help so many families.  
I trust that the whole community continues to be mindful of supporting the needs of our young ones. I 
would also like to wish the Smartie 

to

 

MORDEN MAGPIES JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB - www.mordenmagpies.co.uk 
 

A family-friendly club seeking players for U6, U7, U8 U9 & U10 age groups. 
Boys and girls of any ability welcome. 

Morden Magpies football club has a long history in local junior football.  The club restarted in September 2012 
and gain Charter status in 2014. This is a family club that enjoys the support of the senior Steeple Morden 
Football Club. Above all we want young players to have fun, enjoy and learn about the game and be part of a 
team.  If you would like your son or daughter to join the club or would like to find out more please contact any 
of the following FA-qualified coaches: 
Under 6 - Kevin Donnelley - 07860 607416.   kevin@donnelly.tv 

Under 7 - Martin Holt ï 07740215874.  martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 8 - Laurence Harrison ï 07799625529. laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com 

Under 9 - Andrew Holt ï 07850801899.  andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 10 - Pete Summers ï 07709258359.  peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk 

 

 
Steeple Morden Football Club  

Fixtures 

Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 4A 

 Home Team     Away Team 

 

04/02 SM Res            v   Sawston Rover Res 

11/02  Comberton Utd Res   v   SM Res 

18/02  SM Res            v   Buckden Res 

25/02  Haverhill Rovers Res  v   SM Res 

 

All games start at 14.00 

 

All games start at 14.00  

Fixtures 

Steeple Morden 1st MP & G 1A 

Home Team  Away Team 
 

04/02  Milton Reserves     v   SM 1st 

11/02  SM 1st                       v   Balsham 

04/03  Balsham                   v  SM 1st 

 

All games start at 14.00 

Results 
Steeple Morden 1st MP & G 1A 

 
19/11  Sawston United Res  1-1  SM 1st 
26/11  Great Chrishall    1-1  SM 1st 
03/12  Exning United    4-4   SM 1st  
17/12  Steeple Bumstead  2 ς 3  SM 1st  
07/01  SM 1st   1 ς 1  Mildenhall Town Res 
14/01  SM 1st   2 -  1 Over Sports Res 

Results 
Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 4A 

 

12/11  SM Res    6-0   Guilden Morden 
19/11  SM Res    3-4   Comberton Utd Res 
26/11  SM Res   5-0  Cambridge Ambassadors 
10/12  Saffron Dynamos 3-1   SM Res 
17/12  SM Res     2 ς 0  Suffolk Punch Haverhill 
07/01  Wickhambrook   0 ς 0  SM Res 
14/01  Cambridge Ambassadors 1 - 4  SM Res 

 

Fixtures 
Steeple Morden A MP & G 5A 

 
04/02  Thaxted Rangers Res v   SM A 
11/02  Barton Mills  v   SM A 
25/02  SM A     v   Clare Town Res 

Results 
Steeple Morden A MP & G 5A 

 

19/11  Bottisham   3-2   SM A 
26/11  SM A    0-19   Histon Hornets Sports 
03/12  SM A     0-9   Barrington  
17/12  SM A     0 ς 3  Fulbourn Institute A 
07/01  SM A     1 ς 5  Harston Bostocks 
14/01   Clare Town Res 11 ς 0 SM A 

 

14/01  

http://www.mordenmagpies.co.uk/
mailto:kevin@donnelly.tv
mailto:martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com
mailto:andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk
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The Village Wheelchair  
 
 

There is a manual wheelchair available for short term  
use by anyone in the village.   For more information 
and availability please contact Trish at the Post Office. 
 

CUTLERY AND  

CROCKERY  

HIRE  

 
 

 

We have upwards of 80 sets of dinner plates, dessert 

bowls, cups and saucers with accompanying knife, fork 

spoon and teaspoons. We charge 5p per item for hire. 

Details and more information can be obtained from 

Diane on 01763 852580. All charges go to our fund 

raising for Save The Children. 

STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 
 

The Steeple Morden Village Hall is available for hiring 
for parties, wedding receptions,  

club and social activities. 
 

It comprises: Tables, Seating for 120, Bar, Kitchen, 
Cooker, Fridge, Crockery, Stage, Parking. 

 

Projector and screen available for hire ï ask our 
booking clerk for more details. 

 

For bookings and prices please contact: 
Diane Knight 

33 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, SG8 0LR 
Tel 01763 853073 (please don't phone between the hours of 

6 - 7 p.m.) email: Viguersk@aol.com 

    MOBILE LIBRARY  

   The Mobile Library 

stops in the village 

on the first Wednesday 

  of every month. 

 

It stops at Russell Close between 10.10am and 

10.55am.  

The calling date for February is  

Wednesday 1 st  February  

 
The Newsletter is printed by:  Hales Printers,  
23 Jarman Way, Royston, Hertfordshire.  SG8 
5HW.  01763 243195 .   www.halesprinters.com 

 

Contributions sent to the editors 

prior to the newsletter deadline will 

normally be printed in the next 

available edition.   

The deadline for the March edition is 

12 noon on Wednesday 15 th  February  

 

Contact details for the editors are at 
the top of the first page of the 

Newsletter  

 

 

Donôt forget you can view this issue and back issues of the Newsletter online at 

www.steeplemorden.org and also subscribe to the monthly e-mail copy of the Newsletter. 

Lets save money and trees! 

A focus on local 
businesses 

 
In support of promoting local businesses, the Newsletter is inviting local businesses to submit a short advertorial about 
the products and services they offer to be included in a future Newsletter. 
 
The advertorial is to be written by you and can include a couple of photos.  The articles need to be no more than half an 
A4 page including photos.  Send it to 
 newletter@steeplemorden.org  
ς first come, first served basis. 
 

This is YOUR opportunity to tell  
local people about your local business! 

 
 

  
 

http://www.steeplemorden.org/
mailto:newletter@steeplemorden.org

